Saint John the **Baptist**

Latin Mass Community

An Apostolate of the Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter

Fr. Michael Magiera, FSSP

1921 Maple Street
N. Little Rock, AR 72114
Phone: (501) 812-9155
Emergencies: (501) 551-0269
(email) fssp-arkansas@comcast.net
Facebook: St. John the Baptist Latin
Mass Community

Website: www.arkansaslatinmass.com

St. Patrick's Church 211 W. 19th & Maple St. Fr. Innocent Okore, Pastor

Sunday: 7am and 11am Mon. & Tues.: 7:15am Wed., Thur., Fri.: 6pm Saturday: 8am Holy Days of Obligation: 7:15am & 7pm

Confession offered 30 min. before all Masses or by appointment +++



Weddings: Please inquire 6 months prior to intended date.

Schola/Choir: Thu. 7PM <u>AND</u> Sunday 10:15AM

BULLETIN WEEK 52

2014

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions

Sun. Dec 28	Sunday in the Octave of Christmas (2 nd cl.)
7:00 am	Pro Populo
11:00 am	Scott Shiplett+
Mon. Dec 29	5 th Day in the Octave of Christmas (2 nd cl.)
7:15 am	Thomas Brodsky
Tues. Dec 30	6 th Day in the Octave of Christmas (2 nd cl.)
7:15 am	Sue Whitehead+
Wed. Dec 31	7 th Day in the Octave of Christmas (2 nd cl.)
6:00 pm	Ron Condren
Thurs. Jan 1	Octave Day of Christmas(1st cl.)
7:00 am	Pro Populo
11:00 am	Heather Condren
Fri. Jan 2	Sacred Heart of Jesus (3 rd cl.)
6:00 pm	John Koch
Sat. Jan 3	Saturday of Our Lady (3 rd cl.)
8:00 am	John Koch
Sun. Jan 4	Holy Name of Jesus (2 nd cl.)
7:00 am	Pro Populo
11:00 am	Francesca Campbell

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond 'Amen'. Chapel veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera.

By the Numbers For the Week of 14 December, 2014

Sunday Mass Attendance: 7:00 am = 29 11:00 am = 130 Total of 159

Special Deposits: None

Regular Collection: \$2,329.00 Total Deposit: \$2,329.00

Daily Mass attendance for week: 69

Confessions for week: 19

<u>Propers for Today's Mass</u>: The Propers for the Sunday within the Christmas Octave can be found on page 37 of the Campion Missal/Hymnal.

Religious Instruction classes: Instruction for First Communicants will be held today after the 11:00 am Mass. There is no Adult Catechism 29 December.

<u>First Friday Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament</u> will be held on January 2 after 6:00 pm Mass and the St. Monica devotions on **First Saturday** January 3 after 8:00 am Mass.

Second Sunday Brunches: Families are still needed to host our Second Sunday Brunches for 2015. A list of dates is on the bulletin board at the back of church.

Epiphany Water Blessing will take place on Monday, January 5, 2015 at 4:00 pm in St. Patrick Church.

<u>Feast of the Epiphany:</u> Two Masses will be held on January 6, 2015: a Low Mass at 7:15 am and a Sung Mass at 7:00 pm.

Father Magiera will be away from NLR from January 7 through January 16, 2015. Mass will be canceled on January 8 through 10. Father Michael Bass will cover both Masses on Sunday January 11 and the 7:15 am Mass on January 12. Masses for January 13, 14, and 15 will be canceled. The regular Mass schedule returns on January 16 with the 6:00 pm Mass.

<u>Wine Blessing</u> to be held on the Second Sunday after Epiphany, January 18. Blessings to be given at each of the Masses that day.

<u>Volunteers</u> needed to count money after Mass each Sunday. Please contact Tom Nauman if you can volunteer one Sunday a month. Training provided.

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions: For the living: John Wade (Afghanistan), Janet Sorrels (health), June Gardner (health), Christopher Bogowith (health), Gary Crouch (health), Karola Kozlowska, Ludwik Kozlowski, Jr., Chris Biagi (health), Christopher Brady (health), Cameron Intruzo Hadreca (health), Diane D. Wolfe (health), John Farrell (health), Linda Barry (health), Crawford Family.

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, David Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. Kordsmeier, Scott Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, John Tully, Ron Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, Gregory Backus, Billy-Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald, Jan Widuch, Julia Ragsdale. *Requiescant in pace. Amen. (To add an intention, please call the office.)*

Dear Community Members,

Once again, a Blessed Christmas to you all. Unlike the rest of secular society, we know that Christmas doesn't end on December 26. We celebrate Christmas up through 2 February, the day when Our Lord was presented in the temple and Our Lady underwent her purification. This coming year, however, there will be a tiny "blip." You see, Septuagesima begins on 1 February. No matter, even without the 'Alleluia' in the office and at Mass, Our Lord will still be presented, Our Lady purified and our candles blessed. Let's start thinking about that.

Here are a few other things to think about: Masses on the Octave Day of Christmas will follow our normal Sunday schedule. I'll be blessing Epiphany Water on Monday, 5 January at 5:00 PM. There will be enough Water to go around, no worries about that. I'll also be blessing gold, frankincense and myrrh and chalk, of course. Masses on 6 January, The Epiphany of Our Lord will be at 7:15 AM and (Sung Mass) at 7:00 PM. I will be out of town and out of state from Wednesday, 7 January, following a specially scheduled 7:15 AM Mass, through Friday, 16 January, when I will return in time for the normally scheduled 6 PM Mass. Father Michael Bass will substitute for me on Sunday 11 January, for both Masses, of course, and Monday, 12 January, for the 7:15 AM Mass There will be no Masses celebrated here *Thursday, Friday, Saturday, 8, 9, 10 January*. There will also be no Masses here *Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, 13, 14, 15 January*. Please give careful attention to the two bulletins published during that period.

I thank you once again for the cards and gifts many of you presented me with and I thank once again all community members who gave so much of their time and effort to ensure a worthy Christmas celebration for Our Blessed Lord. Though I would like to do so again in this letter, I fear I wouldn't have enough space. Besides, those people know who they are and they give of themselves with no desire for public thanks. Their service is a true example of stewardship in action with much love and devotion poured into the mix as well.

Running out of space again, as usual. In advance, I wish you all a Blessed and Happy New Year. Here's to 2015, my children and my friends